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NOTICE TO MARINERS NO. 4/25 
 

(Small Craft Notice) 
 

River Wye - Brockweir 

 

Obstructions – Brockweir Quay 

 

Please be advised that water level gauges on steel posts have been installed by the 

Environment Agency as part of a flood warning scheme on the East bank at Brockweir Quay 

on the River Wye, just upriver from Brockweir bridge and the stone section of quay.  

Approximate position 51°42' 26.96N / 002°40' 8.73W 

 

Three posts are installed in a line ascending the bank, with a green pole-mounted control box 

close to the top post.  The lower two posts will be submerged during high water levels such 

as high tides or large volumes of freshwater outflow, with the lower post particularly being a 

potential hazard. 

 

 
 

Vessels navigating close to the riverbank or attempting to moor in the vicinity are advised to 

proceed with caution and avoid the immediate area where the posts are installed. A warning 

sign will be installed in due course. 

  

 



  

 

 

Notices to Mariners may be viewed on the Trustees' website:  

 

www.gloucesterharbourtrustees.org.uk  

 

Owners, Agents and Charterers should ensure that the contents of this Notice are made 

known to the Masters or persons in charge of their vessels or craft.  

 

 

S Henderson 

Harbourmaster 

 

03rd February 2025 

 
 


